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Minutes

Scrutiny Board
Minutes - 9 January 2018

Attendance

Members of the Scrutiny Board

Cllr Stephen Simkins (Chair)
Cllr Ian Angus
Cllr Paula Brookfield
Cllr Jasbir Jaspal
Cllr Peter O'Neill
Cllr Arun Photay
Cllr Lynne Moran
Cllr Jacqueline Sweetman
Cllr Barry Findlay (Vice-Chair)
Cllr Linda Leach
Cllr Philip Bateman MBE
Cllr Greg Brackenridge

Part 1 – items open to the press and public
Item No. Title

1 Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Zee Russell. Cllr Philip Bateman 
attended as a substitute for Cllr Rupinderjit Kaur and Cllr Greg Brackenridge 
attended as a substitute for Cllr Louise Miles. 

2 Declarations of interest
There were no declarations of interest.

3 Minutes of the previous meeting (5 December 2017)
Resolved:

(a) That the minutes of the meeting be approved as a correct record and 
signed by the Chair.

(b) That Cllr Leaches apologies be recorded for the previous meeting.

4 Matters arising
There were no matters arising.

5 Review of Contributions to Non-residential Adult Social Care
Helen Winfield, Head of Service – Community Financial introduced a report in 
relation to the review of contributions to non-residential adult social care, the 
outcome of public consultation and the final proposals
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The report gave details on the outcome of the public consultation, approved by 
Cabinet on 19 July 2017, on the review of contributions to non-residential adult social 
care which took place from 4 September 2017 to 26 November 2017.  The 
consultation was later than the original dates proposed (24 July to 15 October) in 
order to avoid the summer holiday period and therefore maximise participation. 

The report also set out revised proposals, following consultation, for a scheme based 
on individual financial assessment to replace the current banded contributions 
scheme for those in receipt of non-residential council support under the provisions of 
the Care Act 2014.  

Following the consultation, it was now proposed that instead of a 20% disregard of 
disability benefits for DRE which would involve different amounts being applied 
dependent on the level of disability benefits received, a standard disregard of £12.00 
per week be allowed for all service users in receipt of a disability benefit plus a 30% 
disregard of the enhanced disability premium (EDP) where it was included in a 
person’s individual MIG.  

Currently, the EDP was £15.90 and therefore the disregard would be £4.77 per 
week.  Those service users with more significant DRE would still be able to request 
an enhanced financial assessment which would look at all evidenced DRE to 
consider higher disregards where applicable.  However, with standard disregards at 
this level it was anticipated that such assessments would be kept to a minimum.

Officers referred to the case studies which provided examples of what a person 
might be expected to pay under the proposed new and old scheme.

Section 7.1 showed a table which highlighted the current scheme, the proposed 
individual assessment and then a summary of changes. 

Appendix 1 of the report addressed concerns brought up regarding the asking of 
intrusive questions. This would be an Individual assessment but there would still be a 
standard regard to avoid those intrusive questions. 

The Panel considered that even though the disability related expenditure covered a 
huge range and negated the need for intrusive questions for some people this might 
not be sufficient for all people and the question was raised as to whether there was 
an appeals process. 

Officers confirmed that there was not an appeals process at that point but an 
enhanced financial assessment could be carried out. 

The Panel congratulated Officers on the report. 

Resolved: That the comments of the Panel be noted.

6 Work programme
The Panel considered the work programmes for the Scrutiny Board and Scrutiny 
Panels. The Panel considered that areas for future scrutiny could include:
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 Policing, 
 The Fire Authority, 
 West Midlands Combined Authority, 
 Transport, 
 Health, 
 Relationships with partner organisations. 
 The Impact of universal credit.
 Combined Authority devolution plus other organisations due to come under 

the CA. 
 The combination of Health and Social Care at a National Level. (Concern that 

one might end up being the poor relation). 

The Scrutiny and Systems Manager requested that the Panel consider the format for 
the next Scrutiny Away Day.

Resolved: That the information be noted.


